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Complaints Procedure
If a parent / guardian is concerned about any incident at school or a school policy which s/he feels has adversely affected the child or may do so in the future, s/he should in the first instance contact the child’s class teacher for an appointment. The teacher will listen to the concern / complaint, make a written note of it, and respond as soon as possible. She may need to investigate further, especially if the incident did not involve her personally. If the complaint involves another member of staff, the meeting should include that person.
Both parent and teacher should make every effort to understand each other’s point of view and come to an agreement in the best interests of the child. Teachers should bear in mind that parents are very concerned for their child’s happiness and progress; parents should be aware that teachers have responsibilities to an entire class. At any interview to discuss a complaint, at least one other member of staff should be present, and the parent is also welcome to bring another adult as a witness.  
An agreement should be reached if at all possible and both sides should do their best to implement any agreed actions. A time should be set for a review of the situation.

The teacher should inform the Principal of the matter.

In the event that the parent / guardian has followed the above procedure but is not happy with the outcome, he / she should contact the Principal and arrange an appointment. Again, a second member of staff should attend, and the parent is welcome also to bring another adult if s/he so wishes. The Principal will note the parent’s concerns in writing, investigate the matter, and report back to the parent as soon as possible. If appropriate, the Principal will invite both parent and staff member to a meeting with the aim of reaching an agreement on the issue. Again, all sides should endeavour to resolve the matter amicably in the best interests of the child. 
The Principal should report the matter to the Board of Management at its next meeting, even if the issue has been resolved.

A parent / guardian who has followed the steps outlines above and still feels that the issue has not been resolved to his / her satisfaction should put the complaint in writing to the Board of Management, addressing the letter to the Chairperson. The Chairperson should ask the Principal to make a full written report on the matter to the Board. The Board should discuss the issue at the next Board meeting, which may be brought forward if the Chairperson feels this is necessary. The parents and staff members involved should be invited to address the Board in person. If the complaint is directed in any way at the Principal, she should absent herself from the part of the Board meeting when the matter is discussed (after hearing the parents’ presentation and giving her own statement); the same applies to the Teacher’s Representative. The Board will give its decision in writing to both parties within ten days. If appropriate, the Board may seek professional help in the form of mediation, in consultation with the Patron.
